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Board president, Bob Stobbs, called the regular town meeting to order at 7:30pm.  In attendance were president Bob Stobbs, Councilman Phil McElroy, Councilman Tom Small and Councilman Steve Kahre.  Also present were town maintenance superintendent, Garry Sierra and town attorney Adam Farrar.

Tom Small made a motion, seconded by Phil McElroy to approve the minutes from the April meeting. The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.

Phil McElroy made a motion, seconded by Tom Small, to approve the financial report for April. The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.  

Steve Kahre made a motion, seconded by Tom Small, to approve the claims on the F364 Accounts Payable Voucher.  The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.  

CLERK-TREASURER:

Mallory Lowe notified council that we have received payment from Indiana Insurance for the vandalism claim at 901 Hoing road which resulted in $2,775.96 worth of damage.  This claim has been settled.

Mallory advised that she has received the first of the promised monthly report from Eric Williams at the Vanderburgh County Sheriff’s Department.  Eric will continue to send these reports via email to us monthly.

Mallory announced that the next IACT roundtable meeting would be in Newburgh, Indiana on Tuesday, June 17th.  The meeting will be focused on the roles of town official’s in the budget process, revenue sources & ideas for potential savings.  

OLD BUSINESS:

Bob advised council that he has been working on gathering bids from other insurance companies for all of our town insurance.  Our current insurance agency is HUB International, the same company the City of Evansville uses.  Bob advised that he will meet with our agent from HUB this week to review our policies.

Garry Sierra let us know that our mag meters are reading below the estimated fee that Evansville Water & Sewer is currently charging us now.  Tom Small made a motion that we change our billing to actual readings from the mag meters, Phil McElroy seconded the motion.  The motion passed with a 4-0 voice vote.

Garry explained to council that the sewer preventative maintenance program is going very well.  Since May 1st, Garry advised that they have completed 16 septic tank maintenance projects.  The crew has discovered two field beds and has corrected the connections.  All is going as planned.

Paving of Fleener Road bids were turned in to the board president, Bob Stobbs, to read aloud.

M Bowling, E & B Paving, J H Rudolph & Metzger Construction turned in bids.  

· M Bowling out of Henderson has bid $108,898.00 which includes replacement of culverts.

· JH Rudolph bid at $105,375, concrete pipes would be an additional $2,000, aluminum pipes are included.
· E & B Paving bid at $96,500 (aluminum pipes) or $95,750 (concrete pipes) additional $3,900 to remove and replace 24” of RCP pipe of concrete inlet structure within 500 ft east of St. Joseph Ave.

· Metzger Construction, out of Boonville, bid at $84,813.39, an additional $1500 for 34” concrete drop box, additional $1500 for concrete culverts and an additional $900 for performance bond.  Metzger can start within 10 days after awarding.  Concrete pipes would have to be ordered.  Aluminum pipes included in total bid price.
Steve made a motion seconded by Tom to accept Metzger as the lowest bidder subject to having our attorney review the bids.  The project will be awarded within a week.  The motion passed by a 4-0 voice vote.

Steve Kahre informed council that he met with the Scott Township Fire Department Chief, Keith Kahre, who is his cousin.  Also present was Bob Harris the Scott Township Trustee.  Darmstadt is about 10% of Scott Township.  They made 652 runs total, 62 runs inside the town limits of Darmstadt last year.  Steve stated that he feels our annual contract payment to Scott Township Fire department is fair and accurate based on the service they provide to Darmstadt.
Bob Stobbs read aloud the Resolution 2008-1 for an Additional Appropriation for LR & S in the amount of $16,586 and for our CCI fund in the amount of $20,000.  Phil made the motion to adopt this resolution, Steve seconded the motion.  The motion passed by a 4-0 voice vote.  

Bob advised that we needed to discuss again whether we would like to re-establish our CCD fund tax levy to make up for the huge cuts the town will be enduring with the HEA 1001 bill.  There was much discussion as to our town property taxes and how the rates are set.  

Tom Small made a motion to have our CCD fund re-established at 5% by Umbaugh for a fund establishing fee of $2,500, Phil McElroy seconded the motion.  The motion passed by a 4-0 voice vote.

NEW BUSINESS:

No new business.

BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS:

Tom Small wanted to mention that he has received bids for a mini excavator.  He stated that this unit may be beneficial and make our work more efficient in the maintenance department’s preventative maintenance program as with other projects.  

Phil McElroy informed council that he and Bob Stobbs had met with grant specialists a few weeks ago to review different grants that our town may be eligible for.  Phil advised that we may qualify for a community center type project, but that it is a very competitive process.  He will continue to look into the grant process.
Steve asked Garry if there was a particular program he used to identify potholes in town.  In particular, Steve mentioned his concern about an area on Old State Road that is need of repair.  Garry so noted his concern and will address it.
ATTORNEY COMMENTS:

Adam had no comments.

GARRY SIERRA COMMENTS:

Garry mentioned that he has been doing required locates with unsatisfactory equipment which has caused the locates to be off as much as 12ft.  As a result there have been some contractor accidents of hitting our sewer lines.

Garry advised that the bush hog is back up and running so our roads will be mowed soon.

 RESIDENT’S COMMENTS:

Kathy Klueg asked why a $15,000 excavator was more important that the $15,000 computer program required by State that we have previously tabled in the past years.

Ed Schaeffer of 2133 W Boonville-New Harmony Road has a sand trap that is full of sewer water.  He is concerned where the sewage is going and that he thinks it is still going to his field bed.  Mr. Schaeffer requested that the town not use a backhoe and do minimum evasion of his lawn.

Greg Adler of 125 Center Street advised that Lou had left a map at his house.  He put it at the front door of his house, the screen door was not latched properly and the wind caught the door.  There was some damage to the door frame, the screen door pump was broken and the frame was splintered.  Mr. Adler is requesting reimbursement for damages for $19.38.  Bob Stobbs advised that we reimburse him for the $19.38 out of petty cash.

The meeting adjourned at 10:08 p.m.

Attest:

Mallory Lowe

Clerk-Treasurer

